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Week 8 Term 2: 
Monday, 12th June   KingÕs Birthday Public Holiday 
Tuesday, 13th June   Tuckshop orders due 
Wednesday, 14th June  Tuckshop 
         
PrincipalÕs Report 
This weekÕs news: 
 
· Newsletter:  This newsletter is coming out early this week due to the Long Weekend. 
 
· Parent/Teacher Interviews:  Thank you for coming for our parent/teacher             

interviews.  Remember that at any time, you have any concerns, to check in with us. 
 
· Reports:  School reports will be distributed at the end of the first week of Term 3. 
 
· Long Service Leave:  This week I commenced Long Service Leave until the end of the 

term.  Ms Felicity Caterer will be teaching the K/1/2 class on Mondays, Tuesdays and 
Thursdays, while Miss Sushira Bendall will be teaching the class on Wednesdays and 
Mrs Geraldine Watt will be on Fridays. 

 
  During my absence, Mrs Jane Eyles will be Relieving Principal on Mondays and     
 Thursdays, Miss Sushira Bendall on Tuesdays and Wednesdays and Mrs Geraldine 
 Watt on Fridays. 
 
· Touch Football:  On Tuesday, 13th June, 2023, our senior students and Landon Kelly 

will travel to Southern Cross Public School in Ballina to compete against Empire Vale 
Public School in the NSW PSSA Small Schools Knockout Competition for Touch     
Football.  Our students will combine with Rappville Public School.  Good luck! 

 
· Soccer:  On Wednesday, 14th June, 2023, our students will be having a day of soccer. 
 
· Attendance:  As winter becomes colder, it is important to be aware of illness and if 

sick and unable to attend school, to notify the school by phone, text, Seesaw, Skool 
Loop or email.   

 
· COVID19: COVID19 has been in our school, so please continue to observe the       

regulations related to this.  No one is to attend school if they have any symptoms, e.g. 
runny nose, cough, sore throat, etc. 

 
 Please remember it is important to remain vigilant and if your child/children have       
 symptoms, please test them and keep them at home until the symptoms are no longer      
 evident.  If you require more RAT tests we have some at school.  
 
· PremierÕs Reading Challenge (PRC) - The PremierÕs Reading Challenge continues.  Each 

student is involved in this challenge.  Years 3/4/6 are required to read 20 books (15 
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must be Challenge books and 5 of their own choice).  Books will be exchanged on   
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday mornings before school.   

 
 Congratulations to Amity Schaefer on completing the PremierÕs Reading Challenge. 
 
· PremierÕs Sporting Challenge:  This has commenced for 2023.  We are trying to be 

more active during the last five weeks of Term 2 and the first five weeks of Term 
3.  Forms to register physical activity are attached to todayÕs newsletter.  All physi-
cal activity is counted e.g. walking the dog, riding a bike. 

 
· Change of Clothes—We recommend that Kindergarten students keep a change of 

clothes in their bags should they have an accident. Please have a change of undies, 
shorts and a shirt. Although you may think your child is past this period, we find 
that school is very busy and exciting and they hold on too long or just donÕt want to 
go to the toilet. 

 
 If you have a student in another year and feel that it would be best to keep a 
 change of clothes in their bag, please do so. 
 
 The school has limited undies, if your child happens to come home with a change of 
 clothes the school has supplied, please return these. 
 
Cathy Kauter 
Principal 
 
K/1/2 News 
This week the students are working on a Science Unit, “Up, Down and All Around”.  They 
are being presented with how things have changed. 
 
Congratulations to the following:   
 
Home Reading:  Toby Creighton 
                           Piper Cowie 
                           Irie Birney 
                           Izayah Gall 
 
3/4 News 
English:  Reading: Continue Reading new texts 
  Writing: Procedures 
Maths:  Addition, Subtraction and Measurement 
Science:  Unit: Feathers, Fur or Leaves 
  Classifying animals and plants based on physical features. 
History:  Unit: Celebrations and Remembrance. 
  Celebrating Easter 
Visual Art:  Unit: Australian Artists – Sidney Nolan.  
       Finish Ned Kelly artwork. 

P & C News 
Meeting:  There will be no P&C Meeting this term due to illness.   
 
Tuckshop 
There will be Tuckshop this Wednesday (14.6.23).  

Please pay for their childrenÕs lunches online. YouÕre asked to please deposit/transfer the 
money directly into the P & C Account Please reference Lunches and studentÕs name 
(family name) when using this form of payment. 

All lunch orders are to be at school by Wednesday mornings please. 
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Stratheden Public School P & C Association 
Banking details -: BSB – 637 000  Account number-:780411724  
 
Jumbunna Mobile Preschool Stratheden 
We are open two days a week at Stratheden Public School this year on Thursdays and 
Fridays. 
 
For Information contact Jumbunna 66622866 or drop in to see us. 
 

Thank you to Ray White Casino and Kyogle—
Alex Gibbon & Dylan Ryan for sponsoring our 
Skool Loop App. 
Please support our sponsors. 
Ray White Rural Casino—6662 1451 
Ray White Rural Kyogle—6632 3544 
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Premier’s Sporting Challenge 

Date Activity Time 
 

Sunday 
 

11th June  

  

 
Monday 

 
12th June 

  

 
Tuesday 

 
13th June 

  

 
Wednesday 

 
14th June 

  

 
Thursday 

 
15th June 

  

 
Friday 

 
16th June 

  

 
Saturday 

 
17th June 

  

NAME:_____________________________________ 
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 PERMISSION NOTE 
 

Touch Football  
 

Selected Students only 
 
I hereby give permission for my child __________________________________________ 
 
to participate in the Touch Football game against Empire Vale Public School. The game  
 
will be held at Southern Cross Public School in Ballina on Tuesday, 13th June commencing 
 
at 11.30 am and finishing at 1.30 pm approximately.  
 
Students will be competing with Rappville Public School to make up a team. 
 
Transport will be by Miss Bendall’s vehicle. 
 
Leaving Stratheden Public School at 9.30 am and arriving back at 2.30pm approx. 
 
Students need to take their recess and lunch. 
 
I acknowledge that this event/activity is required to be held in accordance with any  
current NSW Health COVID-19 Public Health Orders and the NSW Department of  
Education’s policies and procedures.  
 
I acknowledge and accept that there is a risk that my child may be exposed to COVID-19 
whilst attending and participating at this event.  
 
I confirm that my child will not attend if displaying any symptoms of illness, and/or if  
directed to isolate under public health orders.   
 
 
Signed ____________________________________  Date _________________ 
  Parent/Guardian 

Stratheden Public School 
Proud & Confident 
Principal - Cathy Kauter 

 710 Stratheden Road, Stratheden NSW 2470  Phone: (02) 6667 3266  
Email: stratheden-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 


